[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE: October 19, 2020[image: LetterHead Pic]


TO: Taxation, Finance & Economic Development

FROM: Department of Real Estate

POSITION: Support the Passage

RE: Council Bill 20-0585, “Sale of Property—Lake Clifton Senior High School #40”

INTRODUCTION:

The Department of Real Estate is herein reporting on City Council Bill 20-0585 introduced by Council President Scott.

PURPOSE:

For Mayor and City Council of Baltimore to sell, at either public or private sale, all its interest in certain parcels of land known as the former Lake Clifton Senior High School #40, located at 2801 Saint Lo Drive (Block 4199, Lot 009) no longer needed for public use; and providing for a special effective date.

BRIEF HISTORY:

This property was the former Lake Clifton Senior High School until they closed.  The property has recently been used for a variety of small high school programs.  The former Lake Clifton site has been surplussed back to the City.

FISCAL IMPACT:    N/A

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION:

The Department of Real Estate supports the passage of City Council Bill 20-0585.  In addition, Department of Planning recommended that portions of Block 4199, Lot 001 marked as red triangles should be included in this sale. (See attached). The Department of Real Estate recommends an amendment to this Bill 20-585 to include the red triangles which are a portion of Block 4199, Lot 001.  We support authorizing the sale of those as well.

Sincerely, 


Walter J Horton
Real Estate Officer
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